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TOWNER COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING
MINUTES
March 8, 2022

The Towner County Commissioners met in regular session on March 8, 2022 at 8:00 a.m. in the meeting room of the county courthouse.  Chairman Doug Berg called the meeting to order.  Present were Vice Chairman David Lagein, Commissioners Matt Odermann, Bob Hallaway and Lance Teubner.
Additions to the agenda included, +fuel bid from Legacy, approving an election polling location, and the nomination of a Social Service representative. Motion to approve the revised agenda was made by Odermann and seconded by Lagein. All Commissioners voted aye, motion carried.
Motion to approve the minutes of the February 8, 2022 regular meeting was made by Lagein and seconded by Odermann.  All Commissioners voted aye, motion carried.  
Sheriff Hillier updated the commissioners on the security grant. He stated the grant is only for cameras. A meeting with Boarder Patrol was had for the 2022 grant. No new applications have been received for the open Deputy position. 
Bill Voight let the commissioners know the same leak in the roof had appeared again at the Armory. 
Jessica Tagestad from Wold Engineering updated the commissioners on the projects in Towner County. Motion to approve the low bid from R J Zavoral & Sons Inc. of $1,707,904.60 for the hog barn road project SC-4819(063) by Lagein and seconded by Odermann. Upon roll call vote, all commissioners vote aye. Motion passed. Jessica stated the two box culverts east of Perth BRO-0018(022) are scheduled to be bid on April 8, 2022.  Tagestad stated if the County wished to use Federal dollars for construction engineering on the project, the RFP process would need to be completed.   
Kevin Rinas and Larry Halverson presented the Commissioners with a list of graveling projects that HB 1505 funds could be used for. They had prioritized the projects and had listed 12 projects which would require over 1.7 million dollars in funding.  HB 1505 funds collected are just over $700,000.   Motion by Lagein and seconded by Odermann to approve the top three projects amounting to 26 miles of gravel and approximately $598,000 plus administrative costs.  Upon roll call vote, all commissioners vote aye. Motion passed. Motion by Lagein, seconded by Teubner to approve Legacy’s bid for fuel at .10 less than the days posted price. All commissioners voted aye. Motion passed.  Rinas stated snow plows are in the process of being repaired. 
Odermann made a motion to approve a 6-year lease agreement with Bravera Bank to purchase a new blade and it was seconded by Hallaway. Upon roll call vote, all commissioners voted aye. Motion passed. A discussion was held concerning a tractor which is currently under a lease program with Butler.  The lease expires in 2022 with a balloon payment the County is unable to pay.  Motion made by Odermann and seconded by Teubner to refinance the tractor with a new 6-year lease through Butler. Upon roll call vote, all commissioners voted aye. Motion passed. Motion by Odermann and seconded by Hallaway to sell a 2014 Caterpillar 140 M3 AWD to Butler for $127,000. Upon roll call vote, all commissioners voted aye. Motion passed. 
Commissioner Odermann recognized States Attorney Joshua Frey for receiving the Northern Plains Children’s Advocacy Center’s “Every Day Hero Award” for his work with children victims and their families. 
Rhonda Allery and Kristi Hoistad from Mountain Lakes Human Service Zone were present to update the commissioners on the benefits Towner County residents are receiving. Kristi stated there is a need for foster homes in the County as there are only three foster homes in Benson, Ramsey and Towner County. Motion by Lagein and seconded by Odermann to appoint Doug Berg to the Mountain Lakes Social Service Zone Board. All commissioners voted aye, motion carried. 
The City of Bisbee submitted a Certification of Significant Community Support to purchase a new tractor. Motion to approve by Odermann and seconded Teubner. All Commissioners vote aye, motion carried. 
Motion by Teubner and seconded by Odermann to approve one wellness check, per year, for all benefited employees that desire the service through Towner County Public Health. All Commissioners voted aye, motion passed. 
Motioned by Lagein and seconded by Hallaway to approve the Cando Golf Club Charity Gaming Permit. All commissioners voted aye, motion carried. 
Motioned by Lagein and seconded by Odermann to approve the Armory, in Cando, as the polling location for the upcoming election. All commissioners voted aye, motion carried. 
Motion by Odermann, seconded by Teubner to pay the bills. Upon roll call vote, all commissioners vote aye. Motion passed. 
Motion by Lagein, seconded by Hallaway to proceed with the RFP process for construction engineering for project BRO-0018(022).  All Commissioners voted aye.  Motion passed.  
The next meeting was set for April 5th, 2022.
The meeting adjourned by motion.
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